
Controlled burns to resume in
basin
Weather permitting, the U.S. Forest Service Lake Tahoe Basin
Management  Unit  may  conduct  prescribed  fire  operations
starting May 4 off Ski Run Boulevard near Heavenly and near
Logan  Creek  Drive  on  the  East  Shore.  Operations  may  last
through the week as conditions allow.

Each operation follows a prescribed fire burn plan, which
considers  temperature,  humidity,  wind,  moisture  of  the
vegetation, and conditions for the dispersal of smoke.

Smoke  from  prescribed  fire  operations  is  normal  and  may
continue for several days after an ignition depending on the
project  size.   The  Forest  Service  updates  the  local  fire
information line at 530.543.2600, ext. 6.
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